Mr P Ground, The Old Mill House, Mill Lane, Bedhampton PO9 3JH:
Not consistent with national policy:  Policy CS1 and the proposal for the Brockhampton West site are not compliant with PPG 17. The principle should be that public open space and parks should be retained unless after a proper assessment has been carried out the open space and park are found to be surplus to requirements. The Brockhampton West site is part of the Broadmarsh Coastal Park, which is much appreciated and valuable public park. No valid assessment has been carried out to show that this part of the Park is surplus to requirements. The decision to allow this site to be considered for development is contrary to the findings of the Inspector who considered the future of this Park at the last public enquiry into the Council's plans. 

As to the further inconsistencies with national policy I support the objections made by the Save Old Bedhampton Association.

